Browns Valley Special City Council Meeting Approved Minutes June 9, 2020

The regular council meeting of the City of Browns Valley, MN was held in the meeting room of the Public Library. Council members present were, Mayor Mike Heck, Ken Warren, Tony Miller, Neil Madison, and Ken Westbrock. Also, in attendance was City Administrator Jodi Hook, and City Maintenance Tony Serocki,

Visitors: Cierra Degreef

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Mayor Mike Heck

Absent: None

The special meeting was held for the purpose of building of a public works maintenance building.

Kenny Westbrock and Ken Warren make up the building committee. The building committee was instructed to receive estimates and locations for construction of a new shop building. Westbrock received estimates on different sizes of shops and then discussion on location of constructing the building. Some options were to tear down the old shop building and construct new building utilizing both city owned lots. Another option was at the old city park, which some is flood plain. And last option was to construct on the city's property by the Church up on the hill.

Cierra Degreef made public commit to City Counsel that she is not for the public works maintenance building to be built by the church since its residential area and children are in area. Serocki recommended not to build where the city shop is currently located which is by the library and where there are children and more public interference.

➤ Upon a motion by Westbrock and second by Miller Council passed - Westbrock, Madison, Heck and Miller aye's; Warren nay to hire Roy Merryhart to survey old city park for flood plain boundary and where we could build. Motion passed 4-1.

City council instructed Serocki to contact Merryhart to see if he could survey yet this week. City council also instructed to receive bids to tear down and remove old city shop in which Bob Goodhart entered into the meeting and gave a verbal estimate bid.

The meeting adjourned at 11:03 am.	
Minutes submitted by:	Approved by:
Jodi Hook, City Administrator	Mike Heck, Mayor